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Testimony of the New York City Hospitality Alliance 
to the New York City Council’s Committee on Transportation on 

Oversight – Addressing Traffic Congestion through the Mayor’s Congestion Action Plan and Other 
Strategies 

 
 
Congestion on New York City’s roadways is a problem that affects all New Yorkers, including our city’s 
restaurants, bars, and hotels.  Many of our members occupy New York’s notoriously small commercial 
spaces, where storage is extremely limited.  Combine that with consumers’ ever-increasing desire for 
fresh meat and produce, and the result is the need for regular, reliable, on-time deliveries of the 
ingredients that we serve.   A delay of even an hour of a much-needed delivery can disrupt an entire 
evening’s dinner service.  And while trucking companies have developed sophisticated technology aimed 
at scheduling logistics, no computer program can now conquer the problems of delays caused by over 
congestion of unnecessary private vehicles. 
  
That’s why New York’s hospitality industry expects a comprehensive plan aimed at addressing our 
crowded streets.  This plan is not comprehensive.  Instead of tackling the overuse of unnecessary private 
vehicles, this plan attacks a necessity – deliveries of the food that our restaurants depend on to serve 
our customers.  
  
Make no mistake.  Absent a fundamental sea change in supply chain logistics, our restaurants will be 
receiving deliveries by truck for years to come.  Restricting the hours in which trucks can make deliveries 
in New York City is not a minor problem that can easily be overcome by logistical creativity.  For many 
restaurants, there simply are not enough non-restricted hours in the day to receive all the fresh 
ingredients we need to prepare our meals in time for service.  
  
If the City’s plan is to encourage deliveries to be shifted to extreme morning hours, we hope that will be 
accompanied by robust outreach by the city to the Community Boards and block associations, so that 
our neighbors may be educated that the City is responsible for the influx of noisy trucks at 3 and 4 AM in 
areas that are not accustomed to such early hour deliveries. In addition, accepting off hour deliveries 
creates operational challenges. For example, having the chef who needs to look at product before 
accepting it on premise during off hours may not be feasible. If the chef leaves work at the restaurant at 
midnight, they cannot come back at 2 AM for a delivery. 
 
We ask that the City delay implementation of this plan until a broader comprehensive plan is in place to 
address congestion by unnecessary vehicles.  Short of that, a significantly reduced restricted-hour 
window is in order. 
  
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Andrew Rigie 
Executive Director 
arigie@thenycalliance.org 
 
















